
mountaineer region of narcotics anonymous

P.O. Box 2381

Morgantown, WV 26502-2381

Helpline: 304-344-4442

800-766-4442

First Quarterly Meeting Minutes - April 7 - 8, 2012

Cedar Lakes, Ripley, West Virginia

OFFICERS
Chair:         Frank P.

Vice-Chair: Trevor N.

Secretary:  Cliff I.

Treasurer:  Candie B.

Treasurer II: Kathy C.

RSD/RD:       David H.

  Rob O. Alt.
AREA REPRESENTATION

NCANA: Jamie B. RCM Alt.; Mandy W. RCM

AFANA: Brandon C. RCM/ASR

NANA: Wes. R. RCM

METRO:  Donn C. RCM Alt.

MANA: Kay M. RCM

FANA: Bill M. RCM

UPANA: Rick W.

GTO: Erica T. RCM; Chris. S. RCM Alt.

SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRS
Convention:  Beverly R. Chair, Erica T. Vice Chair


Literature: Vacant



Public Relations: Wes R.


Hospitals & Institutions: Vacant




Policy & Administration: Chair/Vice Chair

Finance: 

Phone Line: Brandon C.

Web Servant: Shayne T.

Frank P. opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer.  The Twelve Traditions and the Twelve Concepts were read. Quorum was established.  There was discussion of an H&I check being lost.  Also concern was expressed over the Treasury balance being unclear, and confusion regarding MRSCNA’s tax exempt status. It was also noted that we are due a credit from our Pepsi vendor.

Secretary’s Report

It was noted that GTO’s report was somehow not included in the January Minutes. Minutes were accepted and mea culpa offered where applicable.

Treasurer’s Report

Beginning Balance 4.11.12

10,580.73

Less Prudent Reserve

9,580.73

Area Donations


400.00

Group Donations


150.00



Sub total

10,130.73

Operating Expenses 

1,200.00


Available Balance

8,930.73

Submitted by Candie B., Treasurer

OLD BUSINESS
None.

AREA REPORTS

AFHASCNA:  Dear Family, The Appalachian Foothills Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous continues to grow as we strive to carry the message to addict who still suffers in our area.  We would like to thank Wes R. for sharing his experience, strength and hope at our St. Patrick’s Day Literature Fundraiser.  We had record attendance and appreciate all the support from members from other Areas who made the trip up to Parkersburg for our fundraiser.  It was a huge success!  We are pleased to report that at our most recent ASC, we had attendance and representation from all homegroups in our area and are excited to carry our area’s conscience for this year’s CAR and CAT.  It seems that there are more folks interested in getting involved in service at our ASC. We have also experienced growth in our PR Subcommittee, which has regular subcommittee meetings.  The PR Subcommittee has developed a local flier to support the phoneline and regional website and will schedule flier days in the near future.  Their next scheduled subcommittee meeting is on April 29th, 2012, 4:00pm at the Mid-Ohio Valley Fellowship Home, in Parkersburg, WV.  They have also scheduled a phoneline workshop to happen at that subcommittee meeting. Our activities subcommittee has continued to meet regularly to make plans for upcoming events.  We would like to cordially invite everyone to our Annual Freedom Day Blast, to be held Sunday, July 1st, 2012 beginning at 12:00 at Mountwood Park, Shelter #1(flier to come in near future).  We are also planning to have a Service/ Learning event in the fall and hope to tap Regional members to share their experience strength and hope in various areas of service.  Our H&I efforts continue to be positive as we carry an H&I presentation every other Wednesday night to the Behavioral Health Unit at Camden Clark Memorial Hospital in Parkersburg, WV.  The BHU has continued to express their gratitude and hopes we can continue to provide a positive place for their patients to learn about recovery in Narcotics Anonymous. We are grateful to be of service and hope to continue be a part of the Mountaineer Region. In Loving Service, Brandon C, ASR/RCM AFASCNA; Kristina C, ASR/RCM Alt.

GTO:  Hello from the Greater than ourselves area of NA. Life is good and recovery is flourishing in our part of the world. We currently have 14 home groups and 14 meetings each week. Including a 10am sat morning meeting and two noon meetings in Huntington. We also service Barboursville with one meeting and a Ceredo meeting. In the GTO area we also have a PR subcommittee, and H & I subcommittee and an Activities subcommittee that are all active.  The latest developments in PR in GTO include an array of events. The most recent project the committee is undertaking is letters to professionals. In February the first wave of letters was sent to medical professionals, the second phase is going to additional medical professionals as well as government officials.  Another continuous project of the PR committee is the Loved Ones group which us a PR presentation that occurs monthly. The PR committee is doing a great job with area website which we are very grateful for. Check us out at www.gtoana.org. The PR committee will also be organizing a flyer day in the near future. The H & I committee is strong and flourishing as well. We currently have 6 H & I meetings in our area. We currently carry the message into Pinecrest, Riverpark, Shell Center, and the women’s side of Western Regional Jail. The recently updated the H & I policy. The Activites committee recently put on a fabulous In Loving Service event. The committee changed service positions recently and they are in the process of planning the annual GTO Campout which is scheduled for June 15th, 16th, and 17th at East Lynn Lake Campground near Wayne, WV. We hope you join us for a fun weekend of camping and recovery. The flyer will be hitting the website soon. Our area conducted a CAR workshop on March 10th. It was well attended and we were grateful to see people with an interest in this level of service. We feel confident with our carrying a clear conscience for our area.  Service Saves Lives, Erica T.
MANA:  The groups in the Mountain Area have maintained steady attendance in the past quarter.  There are no changes in our meeting schedules.  We have celebrated one 21-year anniversary, two nine-year anniversaries and given out several key tags for various amounts of clean time.  We continue to take an H&I meeting into Anthony Correctional Center once a month.  We have planned our 21st Annual Fellowship in the Forest Campout for August 3 – 5.   MANA has made a $400 donation to MRSCNA. Gratefully submitted, Kay M., RCM.

MVASCNA:  The Metro Area has ten (10) home groups and 16 meetings per week.  We carry H&I meetings into Highland Hospital and Charleston Work Release Center.  We are working on getting a meeting back into the South Central Regional Jail.  Our annual picnic will be held June 24 and Shawnee Park in Dunbar, WV.  It should start when we are finished with ASC (around noon). The Sunday night Back to Basics home group in Dunbar has moved its start time from 7:30 to 8:00 pm.  Thanks, Mike P., ASR.

NANA:  We still have five meetings that are strong and average 25 to 35 addicts seeking the message. We have had quite a few celebrations this quarter. One upcoming 29yr. on Tues. April 17th at 7pm at Midway Unity Group in Hurricane.  The ASC is pretty stable with all the groups sending a GSR and donations. We meet the 4th Sat. of the month except on the months that we have RSC. We felt that it was an extra burden on the RCM to be at RSC and ASC in the same month. We are still using the project committee’s format. We meet before the ASC and it seems to be working. The single point of accountability can schedule a meeting when need be with out the ASC. The ASC is still short of officers. We have gone without a Vice-Chair and Sec. and we have suffered because of it. We will be electing new officers in July so more will be reveled.  The PR Project Comm. is still sending out our PSA readings to the local cable companies that serve our Area. We are taking meeting schedules to 13 places that addicts might be. We are discussing a flyer day soon. We approved funds to purchase 6th additions for the 5 libraries and 3 schools that we have placed 5th additions in the past. We felt they needed to be updated.  The PR comm. has finished updating our Area Policy and will have copies available. I don’t know but it might be a good idea to have them posted on our website. Our Activities comm. has approved 3 projects this year. Our 12 Step Campout will be at Old Town Campgrounds again and on May 26-27. Flyers will be passed out today. Our picnic will be July17th at the Hurricane Wave Pool Park in the same shelter as last year. Flyers are coming. We are going to have a Phoneline Workshop for anyone who needs it. Our Keep What You Have By Thanksgiving It Away will be Nov. the 11th. Which is not the Sat before Thanksgiving it’s the 2nd Sat before. Due to a scheduling problem with our single point of accountability. We moved it up after some discussion. The members who are involved seemed to like the date since it was 2 weeks before we have to eat turkey again.  Our H & I Proj. Comm. is still carrying the message into the jail at Barboursville. We do the men’s side and have up to 20 addicts attending. We meet once a month. We have had a couple of men get approved so the burden of the few will be lessened. We discussed the mix up over the donated Basic Texts from the Regional H&I. It seems that last quarter our Panel Member now Panel Leader heard the books were available and called the RSC H&I Chair and asked for 10 of them for our jail meeting which he got and took into the facility. His actions were questioned at the ASC since the request didn’t go through the H&I Proj.comm. We did discuss the need for our Area to request them and not the Panel leader. We also discussed if we should reimburse the RSC for the books since we had the funds to buy them ourselves but we decided to just donate cash and move on. We heard that the RSC H&I comm. will be discussing what to do next time if we receive any. We have approved funds to purchase 10 more Basic Texts. To add to our stockpile. We have donated books to the library but they seem to never gat returned. We purchased a box to put our Lit, format and supplies in so we could keep up with them. We discussed the Helpline and it seems that we are getting less calls this quarter. We will be asking for the Master list of our volunteers so we can update it and add some members. We had our CAR workshop and had 12 members present. We do have a conscience on the Motions and input and amendments on a couple of things. We have a donation of $350 and $40 towards our meeting schedules. Other than that we seem to be doing pretty good. We do appreciate the support in our meetings from other Area members. After all we are all NA are we not? Wes R./RCM

NCASCNA: Everything is going great in our area.  Our meetings are growing so it let's us know that things don't get any better out there.  We did have one meeting that moved it's meeting location and we emailed the change of address to Shayne.  It's the Never Alone Never Again home group that meets on Sunday nights at 7:00 in Fairmont, WV.  The new address is 1511 Pleasant Valley Rd, Fairmont, WV.  We currently have 12 home groups as a part of the North Central area.  The P&I Subcommittee just had a phoneline/PR workshop on 2/18/12.  It was a great turnout and we want to say a special "thank you" to Brandon C for his help with the phoneline portion and Wes and David H. for their help with the PR portion.  We appreciate all of the help and support in making it a successful event.  Also, the committee has forwarded meeting lists to a lot of people and places to try and get our information out there.  There has been talk of having a flyer day! We did have a CAR/service workshop on March 10th.  Again, it was a great turn out!  We had around 15 addicts attend.  Food and beverages were provided.  We want to say a special thanks to Rob O for all of his help in making it a successful function. We recently added a new Activities Chair to our service family who seems really excited to get some things going on and is going to start looking for availability of places for our next area picnic which is usually in August.  She did talk about possibly bringing back our spaghetti dinner and auction that used to be a successful event.  More will be revealed.  She has only been in the position for a few weeks and is off to a great start. We still currently have 2 active H&I meetings.  We still have 3 addicts that regularly attend Fairmont General Hospital every Sunday night at 5:30 and a few addicts that attend Pruntytown Correctional Facility every Tuesday at 6:00.  It is an all male facility.  Lots of fun and exciting stuff going on! Thank you for letting us be of service, Jamie B, RCM alt; Mandy W, RCM  

FANA: Oral report given; no written report provided. 

JAFNA:  Absent; no written report provided.

SCURA: Absent; no written report provided.
UPANA: Oral report given; no written report provided.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
Convention

12 traditions- Kay M Concepts- Wes R Convention Purpose-Bev R. Speaker CD nominations-Point of Accountability to develop a working group to bring nominations to committee, distribute CD’s to all members, or leave as is. Voted to make a working group Matt K will be point of accountability. Chair-verbal report. Vice Chair-verbal report. Registration- verbal report. Refreshments-verbal report Pepsi owes us 397.00. Discussion about increasing Pepsi amount for spring convention. Jerry will increase by two canisters and come back to committee with info on pricing and quantity. Merchandise report- gave verbal report. Discussion about MRSCNA on the merchandise. Voted to make sure Mountaineer RSCNA is added to all merchandise. Discussion about limiting merch sales before the doors open. Conclusion was to leave the situation as is. People who are in merch can purchase will be able to make purchases. Audio Chair-verbal report. Discussion about CD sales being separate from merchandise. Decided Audio chair does not need to take money he will only record CD’s and the merch Chair/Vice Chair will sell the CD’s and tally the results on CD sales. Speakers will be notified of selection via the committee not social media. 

Nominations for Convention officers:

Chair- Erica T

Vice Chair- Frank P

Registration Chair- Shane M

Registration vice Chair- Jerry A

Merchandise Chair- Sharon F

Merchandise Vice Chair- Rocco A

Refreshments Chair- Kevin E

Refreshments Vice Chair- Donnie G

Audio-  Alan L

Audio Vice Chair- Brandon C

Artwork committee is working on the artwork for Fall. Basic Texts- 2 left. 25.00 check for new convention box will be given to Beverly R. Scott T suggested Chair/Vice Chair research if other conventions are separate entity from their region. Decided that he will bring information to next committee. Reservation Process Name, Phone number, specifies Holt/Mountaineer/Main/ Any. Region provides paper. Let Cedar Lakes decide how they want to conduct the notification process Merch/Vice Merch Chair investigate pre-selling T-shirts and bring info back to next committee. Prices of Merch stay the same. Pictures we purchase 30 currently we may be able to get them cheaper if we purchase more.  Just discussion on committee views on pictures. Merch will look into see how many pictures we sell next committee. 

Phone Line

No written report provided.

RD/RD ALT Report
No written report available.

Web Servant

Greeting from the World Wide Web. Well, let’s see how we are doing: First I was asked to track the hits from the page and still don’t know how important that information can be, but none to less. From 1.30.12 to 4.13.12 the home page got 2575 hits and the meeting page got 2060 hits. II try to remember to track it for the coming year and see at what rate we are growing if any. Second someone reported to me that they were having trouble loading the for professionals page and suggested that we instead just link to the world page. Made sense to me so I have done that. Convention page has been updated with the new prices etc. Activities, RSC as always and meeting changes. Thanks to all who keep me informed of the changes around the region without you I`m nothing. Shayne M MRSCNA web servant

Public Relations
I hope every one took concise and though notes because I can only find one page of my notes and it isn’t much. I do remember we started with 24 present. We heard from all the Areas who were present on what they were doing towards PR work. It seems that they all are getting things done and are working on more projects to come. See their RSC reports.  I do have the amount of schedules the Areas needed: NC- 400, NANA – 400, Metro – 500, Mt. – 200 (Kay), FANA – 200, UPANA – 200(Rick), GTO – 200(Erica), Coalfields – 200, JAFA – 200 and the Convention needs some to set out.   I will try and fill in what I can remember. We will be doing the Social Service Workers Conference and have the new table cover and lettering on our display done. We have lit. that we ordered and will print from the website the most updated schedules to have available. We have been asked again to attend the WV State College Multi Fest they have every year. It always seems to hit on the same week as we do the Civic Center so I will be asking if an Area that is close can pick this up and if they need anything we will assist as needed. The Metro valley Area has asked to do it, thank you. We need a new PR Chairperson since nominations are this time and elections are in July. So, if anybody is willing please attend the next meeting. Shayne reported on the Website and I will get him to send a copy to the Sec.  Sorry for the lack of report this time but I know we will figure it out. Wes R./ Chair

Hospitals and Institutions

I would like to start off by saying thank you for allowing me to serve as H&I Chair.  This is my first regional position, and I hope to serve you well.  At this point, I have been able to contact most of the area H&I Chairs, and am currently compiling a list of all H&I meetings in the region.  I am also attempting to build a working relationship with the area Chairs.  

With regard to the 28 Basic Texts donated by the East Coast Convention, half of them were given to NANA for the Western Regional Jail.  The other half will be given to the Hazelton Satellite Prison in Bruceton Mills in response to the request for literature we received from one of the inmates.  I haven’t been able to reach anyone in the area where Hazelton Prison is located.  My efforts were late, but still continue. 

We also received a letter from the federal prison in Beckley.  I contacted the FANA RCM.  It was taken to the area to see if there is enough willingness to provide a meeting to that facility.  The area is considering an H&I workshop to drum up willingness.

I was able to attend an H&I workshop in the GTO area.  It was well attended and a great learning experience for me.

I do have some confusion as to what role H&I at the regional level is supposed to serve. I would like to ask the RCMs to ask their areas what role they would like us to serve. I am also planning to speak to some H&I chairs in other regions to learn more about how they operate.  Grateful to serve, Scott T.  

Finance

No written report submitted.  See motions below under New Business.

Policy & Administration

No written report submitted.  See motions below under New Business.

NEW BUSINESS
01-04-12 by P&A to replace the third paragraph in Section III A to read “The MRSCNA shall meet the first weekend in March every year.  In Conference years, the meeting will discuss the Conference Agenda Report (CAR), Conference Approval Track (CAT) material, and any related topics.  In non-conference years, the meeting will center around a regional inventory/planning session.  Subcommittees may meet if needed.”  Intent: To clarify policy.  Carried.

02-04-12 by P&A that the MRSCNA Chairperson be the single point of accountability for mail delivery and disbursements.  Carried.

03-04-12 by Finance to reserve $100.00 for possible fee.  Intent: Seventh Tradition.  Carried by consensus.

04-04-12 by Finance to increase RSC’s contribution for RDA meals to match the amount given to the RD by NAWS.  Carried by consensus. 

05-04-12 by Convention Committee that $100.00 be appropriated for Pepsi. Intent: To provide refreshments at upcoming Spring convention.  Carried.

06-04-12 by Convention Committee that $25.00 be appropriated for a new Convention Box.  Intent: To keep our records organized.  Carried.

Officer Nominations for 2012 - 2013

Trevor N. - Chair

Matt K. - Vice Chair

Sharon F. - Secretary

Rob C. - Regional Delegate

Christina C. - Regional Delegate Alternate

OPEN FORUM

SECOND QUARTERLY MEETING AGENDA
Saturday July 14th 2012 @ noon

Opening

Reading of the Twelve Traditions of NA

Reading of the Twelve Concepts for NA Service

Open Sharing Session

Secretary‘s Report (Reading of the Minutes from preceding RSC)

Treasurer I Report

 Old Business

 Area Reports

New Area Motions

 Phone Line

 3-5 p.m. Convention

 5-6:30 p.m. Dinner

 PR

 H&I

 Sunday  July  15th 2012 @ 9:00 a.m.

 Representative Reports:

1 Regional Delegate (RD)

2 Regional Delegate Alternate (RD-Alt.)

Policy and Administration

Finance

New Business

NAWS Donation

Set Agenda for Next RSC Meeting

Open Forum

 Announcements

 Closing Prayer

/Attachments
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